10/2/2013

Dear Ms. Crum,

I am writing to let you know that I will no longer be participating in the Grow Your Own School Psychologist program. Per our discussions in March 2023, April 2023 and May 2023, I had decided to pursue a different path. At that time, we had discussed the possibility of me fulfilling a work commitment as a Teacher of the Visually Impaired or a School Psychologist Assistant. After interviewing for the TVI position, I was not hired by MOESC. I am open to discussing options to complete either a service commitment or a repayment plan. As you are aware, for the summer of 2023 I was employed by MOESC providing ESY services for students from Lexington schools and I have been employed as an intervention specialist for a homebound student from Galion since 2022.

I received a tuition reimbursement for 2 semesters, Summer 2022 and Fall 2022, for a total of 15 credit hours. I plan to continue to be employed working with the homebound Galion student through MOESC to provide continuity in the student's education and I am open to having a discussion about other work that may be possible in the future to fulfill a work commitment and/or to discuss a reasonable repayment plan.

Respectfully,

Mindy Wymer

Mudy We